

OFFICE AIRPORT MANAGER

## COMMISSION GOVERNMENT

MEMPHIS. TENN.

November 3, 1950

Mr. Amon G. Carter Fort Worth Star Telegram Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Mr. Carter:

Please accept my apology for not writing you before now to thank you for the wonderful Texas hospitality afforded me while attending the meeting of the Airport Advisory Committee. Upon my arrival back in Memphis, I spent a half a day in the office and then took a week fishing trip.

I do feel that we accomplished quite a bit at the meeting. and also feel that with the continued attitude and efforts of all concerned that Aviation will be bettered.

I certainly enjoyed visiting the Fort Worth International Airport and feel that you are to be commended for lending your loyal and financial support to such a worthwhile venture.

I trust that some day the meeting will be held in Memphis, and hope that we can in some small way return some of the cordial hospitality shown us.

Please remember me to Mrs. Carter.

Kindest personal regards, I am

G. Drennan Albrecht, Manager

MEMPHIS MUNICIPAL AIRPORT

GDA/bm

